
November 8, 2004 
 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 8th day of November, 2004, in the conference room of the Cleveland County 
Fairgrounds, 605 E. Robinson, Norman, Oklahoma, by Chairman Bill Graves.   Roll was 
called by Kerrie Hudson, Chief Deputy County Clerk/Secretary and those present were: 
 
Bill Graves, Chairman 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
Denise Heavner, Member 
Leroy Krohmer, Member 
George Skinner, Member 
 
Vice-Chairman, F. DeWayne Beggs and Dorinda Harvey were absent. Saundra DeSelms was 
absent at roll call. 
 
Others present were:  Tom Brackett and Dan Cary. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of October 25, 2004, and there being 
no additions or corrections, George Skinner moved that the minutes be approved.  Denise 
Heavner seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Denise Heavner, yes: Leroy Krohmer, 
yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Rhonda Hall moved, seconded by Denise Heavner, to approve the following Transfer of 
Appropriations: 

a. From Sheriff’s Revolving Maintenance & Operations, CFBRE2, 
$10,000.00, to Sheriff’s Revolving Personal Services, CFBRE1A. 

The vote was: Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Denise Heavner, yes: Leroy Krohmer, yes; 
George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Saundra DeSelms entered the meeting at this time. 
 
Chairman Bill Graves stated that Maryanne, with Cleveland County Abstract, called about 
the Reserved Parking at the Courthouse. 
Rhonda Hall stated there have been several times she came in, and someone doing business 
with the abstract company is in the reserved parking.  Ms. Hall stated people don’t know 
whom they are reserved for. 
Dan Cary stated he would come up with something reserving them without saying whom 
they are for.  
Rhonda Hall suggested moving them to the center so they are not up against the building, and 
people would not think that they were for abstract customers. 
Denise Heavner suggested putting reserved for a certain number.   
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George Skinner announced that ACCO would be here Wednesday morning, from 9:30 a.m. 
to 12:00 p.m. to discuss Workers Compensation issues.  He recommended elected officials 
and employees attend. 
 
Saundra DeSelms said Tax Statements would be mailed today. 
 
Dan Cary stated there would be flu shots given at the Norman Senior Citizens Center and 
Moore Senior Citizens Center, Tuesday morning and at the Health Department in Norman 
and Moore Tuesday afternoon. On Wednesday the shots will be given at the various Senior 
Citizens Centers, in Noble, Little Axe, etc. This will be for At Risk seniors and children. If 
you have anybody that can help the Health Department with filling out paperwork, let Dan 
Cary know. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Leroy Krohmer moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  George Skinner seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Bill Graves, yes; George Skinner, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes. 
Motion carried. 


